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CHAPTER MEETING 
Chapter meetings are held on the 

third Thursday of every month 
from September through May, 

except December. 
Meetings are held in-person at 

Ladue Chapel at 1:00 pm. We have 
dropped our evening meetings.  
From June to August, we hold 
stitch-ins in a member’s home. 

 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 
Thursday, November 16 
One meeting at 1:00pm 

 
Thursday, December 14 

Holiday Party 1pm – 9pm 
Host: Judy Lewis 

RSVP by 12/8/2023 
 

 
 

President’s Letter, November 2023 
 
Hello Fellow Stitchers 
 
I don't think I'm generally a calendar watcher but I have 
noticed that time flies by when I'm having fun. Our annual 
Stitch Away - this year at the Mercy Retreat Center - was 
soooo much fun! Hanna, Jane, and Judy worked extremely 
hard to create a successful 3 days. We exercised- really -, 
played games, ate homemade snacks, and had happy hour. 
The Mercy Center staff looked out for us and the kitchen 
staff served delicious meals. I have already marked my 
calendar for next year: October 14 - 16, 2024! 
 
The day after the Stitch Away, our Gateway Chapter 
program was a tour of the Colour and Cotton dying facility. 
The owner took us through much of the procedure that 
begins with white DMC floss! Who knew? They even gave 
each of us a goody bag! After our tour we met back at the 
retail store to shop, and that we did! If you are looking for 
hand dyed thread for your project, visit the Colour and 
Cotton retail shop in Manchester. 
 
The November and December holidays are fast 
approaching. Do you want to hint the perfect gift(s) for 
yourself from a family member? The Gateway Chapter will 
be hosting 3 classes in 2024. The charge for each class 
includes all expenses to bring in these teachers and classes: 
airfare, lodging, meals, classroom, and incidentals plus your 
class kit. Flyers with class details and registration deadlines 
are included in this newsletter. Paid registration for the 
(continued on next page) 
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(continued from previous page) 
 
Deborah Mitek classes are due by March 1, 2024 and for the 
Kathy Rees class due by June 1, 2024. 
Once the class minimum enrollment has been met, and 
nears the deadline date, we will offer any remaining seats to 
non-Gateway Chapter and non-ANG members at an up-
charge rate for each of the 3 classes. Since this is first 
come, first serve, early paid registration is the best way to 
secure your seat! 
 
My best wishes for all our members and their families is for 
very happy holidays and a great 
new year! 
 
Margaret Orend 

 
 

 

Helpful Hints 
 
Have you noticed that your hands are dry and they are snagging your thread when 
you stitch? Apparently the lack of rainfall in our area is causing our skin to dry out 
faster than normal. My solution is to keep a non-greasy hand cream nearby to keep 
my hands and fingers refreshed. 
Also, hydrate, hydrate, hydrate. 
 

 
 

 

November Program 
 

November program is self- finishing the compacts. All supplies will be provided 
except for scissors to cut the canvas. Please bring your own scissors for cutting 
the canvas. Stitch your compact(s) and bring to the November meeting. We still have 
some compacts if anyone is interested and can be purchased at the November 
meeting. Please bring payment with you to the meeting. Compacts are $20 each. 
Hope everyone is enjoying the compact project.  

 
Thanks, Suzanne 
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Annual Dues 
 

Over the course of the last few years, our ANG chapter has decided to follow the model that 
National has implemented – our dues run January to December.  Please send your dues check 
of $22 to Charlene Wall (6529 Scanlan Ave. St. Louis, MO 63139). Please send your dues to 
Charlene by 12/31/2023. 
 

 
 

 

Philanthropy 
 
We are currently collecting for two philanthropy projects: “Little Pantries” (similar to “Little 
Free Libraries”) and Ronald McDonald House.   
 
 

Little Pantries 
Our philanthropy duo of Hanna E. & Judy L. have located several of the “Little Pantries” 
around town that are still in need of items, especially canned items.  Canned vegetables, 
fruits, and meats are especially helpful. 
 
 

 
 

Gateway ANG has taken on a new project for the summer, and we hope you can all help. It is 
such an easy project. We are collecting can tabs for the Ronald McDonald house. So, every 
time you get a can with a tab pull it and put in a small container. We will collect your tabs and 
hand them over to the Ronald McDonald House.  
 
Thanks in advance for your support with this project. Such an easy way to support those in 
need. 
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2024 Classes 
 

2024 Class Fee Clarifications 
 
The flyer/registation forms for the Deborah Mitek classes and the Kathy Rees 
class reflect the charges for Gateway Chapter members ONLY. If the class 
maximum seats are not filled by February 2024 for the Deborah Mitek classes 
and May 2024 for the Kathy Rees class, registration will then be opened to 
non-Gateway Chapter members and non-ANG members. 
 
Non-Gateway Chapter but current ANG members will pay an additional $22.00 
each per class in addition to the published class charges. Non-ANG members 
will pay an additional $75.00 fee per published class charges per class. If you 
have a non-Gateway member friend that might be interested in taking one or 
more of these classes, please share this information. Remember we are 
working on a fully paid, first come, first accepted basis for class registration. I 
don't want to see any of our Gateway Chapter members disappointed by 
waiting too late to register! 
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Holiday Stitch-In 
 

Thursday, December 14th, 1 pm – 9 pm 
Chili Bar & Salad for Dinner at 5:30 pm 

Snacks and Drinks for the day will be provided. 
If you would like to bring appetizers or desserts, 

 let me know when you RSVP  
 

Judy Lewis’s home 
11549 Templar Drive 

RSVP by December 8th 
 57jlew@gmail.com or 314.402.3197 
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Our prayers are with Kathy Scioneaux and her family due to the loss of 
her mother, Joan Prem Van Geffen. Kathy has been a long time member 
of our Gateway Chapter and our prayers are with her and her family. 
Details of the service follows: 
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GATEWAY CHAPTER OFFICERS–BOARD 

President 
1st Vice President-
Programs Treasurer/Membership  

Margaret Orend 
mojorend@aol.com 

Suzanne Nielsen  
  Sln1132@earthlink.net 

Charlene Wall 
Charlenewall700@gmail.com 

 

Secretary Newsletter Fundraising  
 Vicki Sauter 
Vicki.sauter@gmail.com 

Leigh Hullverson 
Mni2isl@gmail.com 

Becky Lape laperebecca@gmail.com &  
Suzanne Nielsen sln1132@earthlink.net 

 

 
GATEWAY CHAPTER OFFICERS–COMMITTEE 

Workshops Webmaster Sunshine Philanthropy 
  Lisa Balbes Jane Normile Hanna Evens &  

Judy Lewis 

NEWSLETTER 
Needlenotes is published six (6) times a year–September, November, January, March, May, and 
July. The deadline for copy submission is the third Wednesday of the preceding month of the 
publication. Submit copy to Leigh Hullverson, Newsletter. (See phone number and email 
address above.) 
ADVERTISING RATES 
Advertising rates apply to one year of Needlenotes publication of six (6) issues. Rates are $100 
for the year. Submit camera-ready art to the same email address as the newsletter copy listed 
above. 
 
©2023 Gateway Chapter American Needlepoint Guild. ANG chapters may reproduce for guild 
use only; others require written permission. 
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